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The Senate Advisory Committee on Privilege and Tenure (SACPT) held one formal meeting 
during the timeframe covered in this report, on May 16, 2014. The purpose of the meeting was to 
interpret a specific set of university regulations.  
 
Appeals to the SACPT 
There were no formal tenure/promotion appeals submitted to the SACPT during this timeframe. 
 
Interpretation of University Regulations 
A formal request was made of the SACPT to interpret (as per Senate Rule 1.4.4.2.B3) the 
university’s ‘Delay of Probationary Periods’ regulation (GR XB1c) with regard to its effect on the 
‘Faculty Performance Review’ regulation (AR 3:10). The committee recommended that the altered 
(slower) rate of progress that can be expected to occur when a faculty member takes advantage of 
the Delay of Probationary Periods policy (for up two years) be taken into account in faculty’s 
periodic performance reviews (non-promotional reviews).  Unfortunately, as currently written, the 
available regulations are silent on how to do this in practice. The committee, therefore, 
recommended that a university-wide policy be developed and implemented.  
 
Recommendations 
As a result of the SACPT’s recommendations on these matters, the university President has 
directed that an Ad hoc committee be formed to study these matters. The formal charge of this Ad 
hoc committee is attached. In the original SACPT recommendation, dated June 2, 2014 (attached), 
a variety of theoretical questions were posed to demonstrate the complexities of all the issues 
involved. It was the expectation of the SACPT that, should the President appoint an Ad hoc 
committee, this committee would develop policies to address all of these issues. Therefore, we 
believe it might be helpful to the Ad hoc committee that they be provided with the June 2, 2014 
document for their consideration, if not done so already. Should any of the issues raised in the June 
2 document be outside the scope of the charge of the Ad hoc committee, we believe those issues 
could be considered by the Faculty Senate.  
 
Submitted on behalf of the 2013-2014 SACPT members Stephanie Aken, Franca Cambi, Anne 
Harrison, Jane Hayes, Brian MacPherson, Lee Meyer, Mary Kay Rayens, Vincent Sorrell, Ginny 
Sprang, and Stephen Testa (Chair). 

 
 









Ad hoc committee charge (copy and pasted from an email): 

 

 

 

* Within the context of faculty performance evaluation (annual/biennial merit review), consider 
how the assessment of a faculty person’s productivity and accomplishment might differ in light 
of approved FMLA leave. 

  

* Stemming from the committee’s thoughtful discussions and reflection, recommend any 
policies and guidelines that the Provost might issue to all colleges regarding the impact of 
approved FMLA leave on the process of faculty performance review. 

 




